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In this season of giving please remember the “Texas 72”.  The Foundation has been approached 
by an anonymous breed fancier that has proposed a fundraising challenge to help us raise the need-

ed money to place all the “Texas 72” rescue hounds in their forever homes. Starting immediately 
all donations designated for the “Texas 72” rescue will be matched dollar for dollar up to a total of 
$5,000.00. This wonderful offer could net a total of $10,000.00, a great start in achieving our goal 

in raising the funds needed going forward. Remember no amount is too small and all donations are 
tax deductible. For more information and details on how to donate see page 2.

HOLIDAY GREETINGS
with every good wish  

for the New Year!
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The Irish Wolfhound Club of Canada invited the IWF to test at their specialty in Belleville Ontario on the 19th 
of September.  Thanks to Sid Wood for handling scheduling and payments.  The club provided a fine location in 
the host hotel within sight of the ring.  Bill Tyrrell and Mariellen handled the morning testing while I ran off to do 
LGRA.  Donna Tomson drew blood for us and helped with the testing while Sid helped with paperwork.  The club 
had a good sign up and a few walk ins for a total of 
24 dogs.

The Irish Wolfhound Association of Delaware 
Valley hosted us again at their specialty.  Bill and 
Mariellen again handled the testing while I tried to 
keep paperwork flowing.  Joanne Buehner Brown 
drew blood.  We tested a total of 31 dogs and added 
several to the DNA database.

The Northern California Irish Wolfhound Club 
also offered to collect cardiac data this year when 
they did heart testing.   They arranged to have Dr 
Justin G. Williams, DVM DACVIM a local cardi-
ologist come to do the testing and provide the data 
to the IWF for the research.  Robin Burchett and  
Lynne Rosebrock handled arrangements.  The IWF 
sent a package of information on the procedures we 
use, including the forms and envelopes and paid for 
a portion of the test cost for each dog.  The NCIWC 
tested 24 dogs with echo and EKG and 4 more EKG 
only and the data has been received and is being 
categorized for statistics.

Statistics for IWCC and IWADV are to the right.  
Some of the diagnostic statistics for NCIWC are still 
being compiled.

Irish Wolfhound DelVally, Morgantown, PA 
Age Male Female
<2 1 1
2-3 yrs 5
3-4 yrs 5 4
4-5 yrs 3 1
5-6 yrs 1
6-7 yrs 2  
>7yrs 5 3
Totals 7 17

16 15

Normals 3 5
Equivocal IWH Type DCM 3 1
IWH Type DCM 1 1
VPCs  
Pericardial effusion/aortic tumor
Aortic stenosis (equivocal) 1 1
Degenerative valve disease (considered normal) 8 7
True Dilatative type cardiomyopathy

  
16 15

Irish Wolfhound Canadian Nationals, Belleville, ON
Age Male Female
<2 2
2-3 yrs 4
3-4 yrs 2 2
4-5 yrs 1 1
5-6 yrs 1
6-7 yrs 3 1
>7yrs 1 6
Totals 7 17

Normals 3 6
Equivocal IWH Type DCM 1
IWH Type DCM
VPCs 1
Pericardial effusion/aortic tumor
Aortic stenosis 1
Degenerative valve disease (considered normal) 3 9
True Dilatative type cardiomyopathy
Totals 7 17

Donations coming in for this unprecedented rescue situation have 
been impressive; to date the IWF has received over $45,000.00, 
thank you to all that have donated! With that said, most of that fund-
ing has been distributed for the first phase of this rescue, including 
transport, boarding, and medical cost. 

Going forward we will still need monetary support to help get 
these hounds placed in their forever homes. Many to date are still 
recovering from upper respiratory issues, some are being treated for 
heart worms, and all are improving from their overall poor condi-
tion. Many have been placed, but many more are still in foster 
homes while recovering and awaiting spay/neuter. All of this costs 
money and the bottom line is we need more donations. At this time 
we estimate needing an additional amount equal to what we have 
already received in donations. This is staggering but a true realiza-
tion. We are receiving reimbursement requests from many of the IW 
rescue groups’ and individuals nationwide on a weekly basis, this 
could continue for months.

A bright spot in all of this is the generosity of our community; 

the Foundation has been approached by an anonymous breed fancier 
that has proposed a fundraising challenge to help us raise the money 
needed. Starting immediately all donations designated by a donor 
for the “Texas 72” will be matched dollar for dollar up to a total of 
$5,000.00. This wonderful offer could net a total of $10,000.00, a 
great start in achieving our goal in raising the funds needed going 
forward.

With this challenge I encourage anyone to donate an amount that 
you feel comfortable with, no amount is too small, and all donations 
sent to the Foundation are tax deductible. Donations can be sent to 
the IWF Treasurer, David Milne, 150 Creek Road, Phillipsburg, NJ 
08865 or by visiting the IWF web site  www.iwfoundation.org/ and 
click on the red Donate tab located on the right hand side of your 
screen, remember to designate your donation to the “Texas 72”.

Sincerely,
Doug Marx – IWF President

   Ellen Kroll invited IWF secretary Mary O’Malley to give a 
presentation at her August Fun Days weekend on the history of the 
Foundation and what we do now.  Due primarily to the East Coast 
location of our primary cardiologist, Dr. William Tyrrell, the Foun-
dation is probably better known in the Eastern half of the country, 
where we hold cardiac testing clinics at several specialties every 
year.  So a weekend to chat with folks on the West Coast was a 
great opportunity to discuss our initiatives in health, education and 
rescue, and welcome some new members into the fold.

 There are probably other regional gatherings where the IWF 
would be a welcome participant, and we are happy to talk about 
who we are and what we do (and sign up new members!). If you 
are organizing a gathering, please contact us at theirishwolfhound-
foundation@gmail.com to see if we can arrange a speaker.
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Presidents  
Message 

Winter 2014
 (The figures below are strictly regular reimbursements shared between the IWCA & the IWF.  They are not reflective of any Houston, TX 

rescue charges.)

Date IW Amount  State
March 18, 2014 Female $450.00  CO
March 21, 2014 Male $305.00  AZ
August 7, 2014 Female $328.10  NM
August 7, 2014 Female $317.76  NM

Total Reimbursements - $1,400.86

Regarding the Houston, TX rescue situation, all 33 hounds that were boarded at the local Prestonwood Kennel have now been removed.  
Ten of those 33 hounds were transported up the east coast to Rice, VA.  Also, eleven hounds were transported directly from the SPCA to NM/
CO.   All of the other hounds are now being cared for by the South Central Irish Wolfhound Club (SCIWC) members and their foster homes. 

For a more detailed follow-up on the TX rescues, I am pleased to introduce you to the SCIWC Rescue Chair – Ann Sury.  Ann and her res-
cue committee have done an outstanding job handling this horrendous situation. While I’m always very proud of the job our IWCA/IWF rescue 
volunteers do (sort of like a Mother Hen proud!!).  I’m exceptionally “proud” to be the National Rescue Chair of this group. 

Jean A. Minnier – IWCA & IW Foundation – Rescue Chair  

For the Foundation Newsletter. November 15, 2014
Having been in rescue for over 25 years you think you’ve seen 

it all. And then something like the event in September of this year 
happens to alter your perspective.

I received several emails the first week of September alerting 
me that there were hounds in Santa Fe, TX needing homes. That 
was followed by several conversations with Jean Minnier about the 
course of action to take on a situation that was still unclear. 

The news story broke on September 12th that the Houston SPCA 
had seized over 100 animals from an owner in Santa Fe, TX; over 
70 were Irish Wolfhounds. Stunned by the sheer number of hounds, 
our SCIWC Rescue Committee became the agent to the Hous-
ton SPCA for IWCA. The court hearing was attended by SCIWC 
members, Dick Morrison, President, and Robin Smith of the Rescue 
Committee. The Houston SPCA was awarded custody of the 
hounds. There was a waiting period of 10 days after the hearing to 
assure that the owner did not contest the judgement. We organized 
our action plan to address the needs of the hounds at the SPCA 
with a very small, but efficient, recruited volunteer network lead 
by Robin Smith. Team Houston members provided ongoing and 
invaluable support to the hounds. It is hard to describe in words my 
first view of the hounds. Many were emaciated, sick, covered with 
ticks and very scared. Fur was matted and some had dreadlocks that 
reached the ground due to neglect. A number of hounds were heart-
worm positive and unable to be touched. The emotional toll ranged 
from shyness to complete distrust and fear. I worked closely with 
my SPCA point person, Tara Yurkshat, who enabled daily interac-
tion of volunteers with the hounds. Over the next three weeks, Team 
Houston spent almost every day visiting and working with the dogs. 
An online survey, IW HELP, was set up on SCIWC website and 
facebook page to manage the data of over 600 offers of support in 

the way of transport, foster, food, funding, administrative help and 
supplies. Messages were received from all over the United States. 
Adoption applications were submitted and received from many states 
including Alaska and Hawaii. 

Team Dallas began the routine weekly trips to Houston, some-
times twice in a weekend. The hounds’ new temporary quarters 
were in a warehouse building on the SPCA grounds separate from 
the main population. Mel Mercer, JoHannah Lawrie, Dick Mor-
rison & I assessed and facilitated to prepare the hounds for the next 
step – leaving the SPCA. Dr. Mercer assessed medical needs for the 
hounds, worked with the SPCA veterinary staff and provided supple-
mental drugs and supplies where she could. I visited the infirmary 
where the sickest hounds were being treated. There was heartbreak 
when we lost some. We assessed, placed collars on hounds for iden-
tification, tagged kennels with the healthiest hounds for first trans-
port and identified others needing more urgent medical attention. 
The SPCA was a great partner during this phase of transition. Due 
to their general condition, many were susceptible to illness, which 
we found, could change daily. On day 10, after the court hearing, 
the first group of hounds left the SPCA via vans heading north. Most 
hounds were carried to the crates. They would not walk on a leash 
and were too afraid to move. The first transport of 11 hounds arrived 
at Brenda Fairbanks kennels on October 5th.  They were unloaded 
and placed in her care until picked up the following day for transport 
to RMIWC in New Mexico and Colorado.

The next group of hounds that had either medical issues or were 
able to travel, were moved the following week to the Dallas area. 
To enable better management of the hounds needs, the remaining 
hounds were moved to Prestonwood Kennels, a private boarding 
kennel facility in Houston. There, volunteers had greater open access 

and ability to work with staff to address more medical issues, clean, 
bath and further socialize them. Many of the hounds were shaved 
due to infection or infestation. They were housed in their own build-
ing away from the general kennel’s population with indoor/outdoor 
heated/air conditioned areas. A yard was available for focused one-
on-one training for the few that were able and willing. The hounds 
received a reduced rate during their stay at the Kennel. We thank 
Gwynette Peebles, the owner of Prestonwood, for her support and 
willingness to work with us.

 Soundness and health of the hounds was an ongoing concern for 
the next transport group. After assessment by two vets and secured 
health certificates, the next transport left for the East Coast on Octo-
ber 20th under the guidance of JoHannah Lawrie and Team Houston. 
By the next week, other dogs were moving out to foster homes. On 
November 3rd, the last hounds were moved out of Prestonwood. It 
was a happy moment for everyone knowing that one more phase had 
been completed for these hounds.

Much progress has been made but there is still much work to 
be done before all the Texas 72 are placed in their forever homes. 
I am still in the process of selecting fosters for these special needs 
hounds and assigning Mentors to support the fosters in their effort to 
show these hounds what it means to be cared for and loved. This is 
an ongoing process requiring additional medical treatment, supplies 
and patience. I owe much to the members of my Rescue Committee 
for their time, fortitude and commitment to helping these hounds 
on this journey. At this writing of eight short weeks I have traveled 
over 4,200 miles and responded to well over 1000 emails and phone 
calls. I have also made a number of new IW friends I would have 
never met if it were not for this unfortunate event in the first place. 
And then there are the many wonderful stories to share of new Irish 
Wolfhound Rescue fosters and owners. I consider it an honor and 
a privilege to make happy endings possible. Success is not easy 
without a true team effort requiring coordination, cooperation and 
communication.

Thank you for all the well wishes and support. 
Ann Sury, Rescue Chair, SCIWC

Since our last publication we have had a 
major rescue situation that both the Founda-
tion and the Irish Wolfhound Club of America 
have been involved with. As most of you know 
there where over 70 Wolfhounds rescued from 
a kennel in Santa Fe, Texas, much progress has 
been achieved since the hounds where removed 
from the deplorable conditions that they were 
forced to live in. Please go to the Irish Wolf-
hound Foundation’s web site for more detailed 
communications that have been posted about the 
“Texas 72”. You will also see articles within this 
publication as well as the next issue of the Harp 
& Hound, the IWCA publication.     

I would like to thank all that have reacted to 
our pleas of monetary help, the response has 
been staggering. To date we have collected over 
$45,000.00 that has been designated to the “Tex-
as 72” from all over the world. We have already 
distributed most of that amount to help these un-
fortunate animals. The majority of this funding 
has been spent on transport, boarding, medical 
care, some spay/neuter’s, and kennel supplies.  
Unfortunately we still have a long road ahead of 
us and we will need more donations to help with 
a significant amount of expenses going forward. 
Please see article within regarding fundraising. 

The response to this situation throughout the 
Wolfhound community has been overwhelming 
to me. I applaud all who have volunteered their 
time to help, from the folks in Texas who were 
on the front line, to all the Rescue folks through-
out this country that have had a hand in coordi-
nating homing hounds etc. The list is endless, 
well done! I also must mention the great rela-
tionship between the Foundation and the Irish 
Wolfhound Club of America, we came together 
and communicated to the Wolfhound commu-
nity quickly and decisively which facilitated the 
fundraising.  

In closing I would like to wish everyone, 
hounds too, a Merry Christmas, Happy Holidays, 
and a Happy New Year!

Best Regards,
Doug Marx – IWF President    

Give the Gift That 
Keeps on Giving....
An IWF Donation is a great gift idea  

for “the hard to buy for”.
Designate it In Honor Of or  

In Memory Of that special person or hound.
Remember your generosity is tax deductible!

Use the donation form on page 8.

Happy Holidays
from  

The Irish Wolfhound 
Foundation, Inc.
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Frances Abrams
Nancy King Aiken
Amy Andre
   IMO: Paula Pugh-Schipp
Michelle Andrews
John Barrons
Barbara Bennett
   IMO: Jane Banaszak
Patty Berkovitz
Cindy Nunneley Biehler
   IMO: Mighty Ace
Jill Bryson
Ann Burke
Paul &Sandra Cambreleng
   IMO: Jeanne Patterson’s 

Cloud
Candy Canzoneri
   IMO:Ocho Irish Wolf-

hound
Judith Chantelois
Virginia Chapin
Robin Coen
Nanette Colomb
Christine Davis
Judy M Erskine
Barbara Gailbraith &                         

Richard Merzon
   IMO: All the hounds we 

have loved
Michael Gallagher
   IMO: Rus, Thor, Bailey, 

Conor, and Ronan
Marybeth & Oscar Garcia
Lorraine Garland
James & Jerilyn Glynn 
  IHO: CH Carrickaneenas 

Eire

Heather Haines
   IMO: Carly
Diane Hartney
   IHO: Kaity & Oweney 

Hartney, & Dr Tyrell
Gail Hawksworth
   IMO: Cruiser
Eugenia Hunter
Irish Wolfhound Assoc of the 

West Coast
Irish Wolfhound Club of the 

Delaware Valley 
   IMO: Michael Crow War-

rior Robinson
Irish Wolfhound Club of 

America
Betty Johnson
Jeanne Kelsey
   IMO: Jane Banaszak
Eileen & Ray Kilroy
Linda King
MB Kinsella-Topping
   IMO Jane Banaszak
Mary	
 Lou	
 Lafler
Margaret LaRosa
Nancy Latton
   IMO: Gwen Centeno
   IMO: Jane Banaszak
Jill	
 Littlefield
   IMO: Jane Banaszak
Tracey Luty
   IMO: Charles Barrick
Douglas Marx
   IMO: Sue Arnold
Darryl Meeks

William Mulheron
   In Recognition of  

Blackhawk
Kenneth Neff
Gail & Wally O’Brien 

IMO: Gary Bozee
Catherine O”Connell 

IMO: Jane Banaszak 
Tracy Pearce 

IMO: Sweetie
John & Sheila Peyton
Plainfield	
 Kennel	
 Club 

In Recognition of  
Eileen M Flanagan

Potomac Valley Irish  
Wolfhound Club 
IHO: Peter Van Brunt

 Susan Pritzl  
John & Rene Ranic 

IMO: Jane Banaszak
Rocky Mountain Irish  

Wolfhound Assoc
Mary Ann Russell 

IMO: Connor 
IMO: Dugan

Aimee Ryba 
 IMO: Ciara

Kimberly Schaffer
Jean Schmidt 

 IMO: Jane Banaszak
Peter & Mary Schle-

icher 
IMO: Jane Banaszak

David & Mary Schmidt 
IMO: Jane Banaszak

Paul & Dodie Seymour
Carole Silverthorne 

IMO: Louann Ellis 

IMO: Earl & Cullen
Connie Smalley 

IMO: Virginia (Ginny) 
Lewis

Judith Snyder
Edward Storm
Christina Strelova 

IMO: Gabriel’s Kiera of 
Hounds Reach RAE

Maureen Sweeney-Yanko
Donna Tomson
Brian Valante
Peter & Margaret VanBrunt
Diana Vreeken
Gregory & Constance 

Weimer 
IMO: Jane Banaszak

Gary & Sherry Wipijewski 
IMO: Jane Baraszak

Howard Wittel
Anne Worthmann
Rosemary Wortman
Marianne Zeid 

IMO: Richard F Reilly-from 
co-workers of his son

Stephanie Acree
Deb Aiken
Beverly Alba
Michelle Andrews
Annonymous
Nancie Baker
Patty Berkovitz 

IMO: Lily
Robert & Gretchen Bernardi
Gail Bertram
Cynthia Blakeman
Robert Blanchard
William & Angela Blaugher
Linda Breidenstein
Monique Brown
Peter & Stephanie Brown
Jill Bryson
Ann Burke
M V Burke
Heather Burns
Virginia Cabaniss—Cabaniss 

Homes LLC 
IMO: Ralph,Taz, Mariah, 
Zmurphy,& Alice

Beverly Calvert
Jacqueline Carswell
Michael & Robin Carter
Steve Carter
Lori Casados
Judith Chantelois
Carolyn Cobb
Patricia Cobb
Mary Cokeing
Nanette Colomb
Mary Conroy
Jenny Coomler
Louise Cox
Susan Craighead
Risha Cupit-Berzins
Janette Dally
Susan Davy
Kristen Deal 

IMO: Darby
Ivan & Harriet Diamond
Wendy Wright Donati 

 IMO: St Leger Knight  
Errant (Richard)

Lisa Dube & Bob Forman
Dani Duniho
Kathleen & Stuart Dykstra
Karen Eberl
Judy M Erskine
Martha Feltenstein
Suzanne Ferguson
Gayle Fikentscher
Patricia First
Alan & Stacie Fisher
Patricia Fostvedt
Priscilla Fowler
Jeanne Fullerton
Michael Fullwood
Carole Gabriel
Barbara Gailbraith &                              

Richard Merzon
Dr. Edward J Germain 
Eva Giordano
Kenneth Glazier
Lin Grado
Great Lakes Irish Wolfhound 

Assoc
Sharlene & Richard Greene
Tracy Greenlee
Deborah Hablan
Avis (Teddie) Hanophy 

IMO: Jane Banaszak
Tracey Harris
Eva Harris
Margaret Hartwell
Gail Hawksworth
Sadie Wheeler Heller 

IMO: Ch Cu Muirin Tal-
lulah

Edna Henley
Sharon Hestserlee
Maryevelyn Hibbetts
Maura High
Alissa Hilbert
Richard G Hilliard
Laura Hoffman
Cathy Howard
Elizabeth Howard
Kelly Hudson
Kathy M Ingram

Irish Wolfhound Assoc of the 
Delaware Valley

Irish Wolfhound Assoc of the 
Mid-South

Irish Wolfhound Assoc  of        
the Greater Smokey Moun-
tains

Irish Wolfhound Assoc   
of the West Coast 

Irish Wolfhound Club  
of America

Irish Wolfhound Club  
of Canada

Irish Wolfhound Club  
of Pudget Sound

J. Klein 
IMO: Maggie

Penny Jacobs 
 IMO: Finntan

Stuart Jenkins
Mary Jones 

IMO: Gwendalee Centeno
Pam Jones 

IMO: Murphy, Tahja, & Colin
Roni Kaluza & Randy Valenti
Linda Karmann
Catherine Kastner 

IMO: Sammy
Roxanne Kenison
   IMO: Legacy’s Tyra at Sealish 
Rebecca Kincaid
MB Kinsella-Topping
Cynthia Koets
Sara Kohn
Joann Kovacich
Ellen Kroll
Arlene Leachman
Locust Grove Irish Wolf-

hound Assoc
Diane Lovejoy
 Catherine Lursen
Susan Lutz
Lorraine Lynch 

IMO: Rufus Lynch
Linda Madden 

IMO: Altnamara Deerhounds
Zuzana Malkova
Douglas Marx & Amy Benjamin

Judith Mazurkiewicz
Belle McCuskey
Elizabeth McCosh-Lillie
Virginia McDevitt
Gordon McDonald
Lisa McKinney
Leigha McLendon 

 IMO: Drake
Hugh McManus 
Robert Mertz
Suzi Miller
David & Margie Milne
Pamela Minor
Laurel Morgan
Douglas & Claire Morrison
Marisa Mueller
Terri Mumbrue
Lois Nagy 

IMO: Patrick
Sheila Nasch
National Borzoi Rescue Founda-

tion
Tamisine Neal 

IMO: Chloe
Elizabeth Nelson
Lesa Newbitt
   IMO: Ch Hydeback FlapJack
Marian Nolan
Northstar Irish Wolfhound Club
Fiona Norton
Suzanne Orr 

IMO: Tobitor Hounds
Judith Orsi
Joe & Geannine Ott 

IMO: Brodiegh & Merlyn
Elizabeth Pagani
Laura Palattella
Janice & Sophie Pattee
Saskia Pauls 

IMO: Zeus-Merrimac’s 
Breakaway Hobo

Meredith Payne 
IMO: Scarlett

Mary & Walk Perry
Barbara Peskin
John & Sheila Peyton
Mr & Mrs William Pfarrer

The Irish Wolfhound Foundation gratefully acknowledges contributions from the following supportersThank You Volunteers
A huge thank you to all the folks of the South Central IW Club for extending a helping hand in the rescue of the irish wolfhounds 

in need. The compassion shown by Anne Sury,  her husband Dick Morrison, JoHannah Lawrie and her husband Bruce, Kim Staman, 
Jennifer Johnson, Robin Smith, Dr Melanie Mercer, Team Houston, and Team Dallas just to name a few is an inspiration for us all. 
Because of your hard work and incredible performance the hounds have a second chance in a forever home. Job Well Done!

The following is a list (compiled several weeks before publication) to acknowledge the folks who have donated funds used in this 
costly effort.  More funds will be needed and future donations will be acknowledged in the future newsletter. 

Jeanie Pitzenberger
Kenneth Pohl
Thomas & Lani Powers
Rose Mary Pries 

IMO: Gunny
Susan Prokopenko
Michelle Quesola
Alice Reese
David Riddle
Tamara Ritzenthaler 

IMO: Jim Smalley-Friend, 
Mentor & Surrogate Dad

Rocky Mountain Irish Wolf-
hound Assoc

Mary Ann Russell 
IMO: Jane Banaszak

John Ryan
Aimee Ryba
Lois Sanford
Maryse Schild
Valerie Schiller
Gabriele Schneidman
Sandra Shacklett
Llyod Simmons
Barbara Skinner
Sara Smith
Courtney Smith
Jeffery Sokal

Nancy Soyster
Brigitta Stolpe
Patty Storkel
Laurie Strauss 

IMO: Chauncey Gardener
Christina Strelova
Dennis Sullivan
Joe Susa
Maureen Swanson 

IMO & IHO: Cebha
Julia Sweeney
Cynthia & Robert Szakos
Stacey & Preston Thompson
Irene Turner

Valkyrie Ventures, LLC 
  Sanberg 

IMO: Valkyries Roric from 
Brie

Peter & Margaret VanBrunt
Herman & Cheryl Velasco
Susan Walsh
Briget Wandruff
Kathleen Welling
Judy Williams
Anne Williams
Ron & Cindy Winters
Howard Wittels
Janis M Zuleeg

Thank You Texas 72 Donors
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

You Can Count on US ---- Can We Count on You?
With your donations the IWF is taking steps to insure your hounds will have a healthier future.

Please use my contribution for the following:

___Research     ___Education     ___Rescue     ___Wherever it’s needed most

Name:___________________________________________________________
Address:__________________________________________________________
City/State/zip:_____________________________________________________
Country:__________________________________________________________
Email:____________________________________________________________

All donations to The Irish Wolfhound Foundation are tax-deductable.

Make checks payable to: The Irish Wolfhound Foundation, Inc 
Mail to: The Irish Wolfhound Foundation, Inc. 

David Milne, Treasurer— 150 Creek Rd— Phillipsburg, NJ 08865


